June 22, 2000

TO THE ADMINISTRATOR ADDRESSED:

SUBJECT:  Update on the Financial Accountability Rating System Proposal

Senate Bill (SB) 875 of the 76th Legislature (1999) requires the development of a proposal for a financial accountability rating system for school districts.  According to SB 875, the Commissioner of Education is to consult with the Comptroller of Public Accounts in the development of the proposal, and is then to present the proposal to the Legislature no later than December 15, 2000.  The enclosed proposal is being developed in accordance with the collaborative intent of the statute, and has already involved several school district representatives.  The purpose of this update is to describe the proposed system and to provide an opportunity to all school district officials and other public education representatives to assist in further development of the proposed system.

The primary goal of the proposed financial accountability rating system is to improve the management of school districts’ financial resources.  The proposed rating system uses base indicators that are simple and understandable.  This should facilitate self-administration at the school district level.  The proposed rating system will not result in new reporting requirements because the data currently being reported to the Texas Education Agency is adequate to implement the rating system.  It should also be noted that the proposed rating system is comprised of components at the district level that are substantially similar to the current academic accountability rating system.

It is proposed that the transitional implementation of the new rating system will occur during fiscal year 2002, which begins on September 1, 2001 and ends August 31, 2002.  During this transitional implementation, numerous training opportunities relating to the rating system will be provided, and feedback will be encouraged.  It is anticipated that professional associations and education service centers will play key roles in the training activities.  Should you have any written comments on the enclosed proposal, please forward these to the following address no later than September 1, 2000:


Texas Education Agency


Division of School Financial Audits


1701 North Congress Avenue


Austin, Texas  78701

The Commissioner of Education and Comptroller of Public Accounts wish to express their appreciation for your assistance and cooperation in making this proposed rating system a model for increased financial management efficiency in the public schools of this state.  If you have any questions, please contact 
Tom Canby at (512) 463-9095.

Sincerely,

Jim Nelson





Carole Keeton Rylander

Commissioner of Education



Comptroller of Public Accounts

Enclosure

